
OFSC PROCEDURES FOR 2020 

1. Skaters MUST arrive dressed in your skating attire. 

2. Bring your own lawn chair, and put your skates on outside. Everyone MUST have guards. 

3. Line up outside the front doors of the arena using social distancing ( 2 metres = 6 feet apart). 

4. It is suggested that skaters have a “bucket” to carry all their skating belongs in – extra gloves, 

hand sanitizer, Kleenex, zip lock bag for garbage, water bottle, etc 

5. Skaters will be allowed in the arena 15 minutes prior to the session’s scheduled start time; you 

must arrive on time as the doors will be locked afterwards. 

6. NO parents will be allowed in the arena. 

7. All skaters and coaches MUST wear masks into the arena. 

8. A City of Orillia employee will be doing a health screening of each person entering the arena. 

9. A second screening will be conducted by an Orillia FSC volunteer. 
 

Rotary Place - Green Brian Orser Arena 

10.  Skaters and coaches will follow the 

marked path down the hallway, turning 

left​ at the first opening and going 

straight onto the ice. 

11.  Skaters will have a designated spot to 

put their “buckets” on the boards. 

12.  Once on the ice, skaters can remove 

their masks. 

13.  Coaches MUST always wear their masks 

. 

14.  ​Dressing Room #9 ​has been designated 

as the Emergency bathroom for skaters, 

coaches, and the parent volunteer. 

15.  Once the session is finished, all skaters 

must put on their mask and exit the ice 

surface by the players box.  They 

continue straight outside the ​exit door by 

the tennis courts. 

10.  Skaters and coaches will  follow the marked 

path into the arena, past the music room and 

onto the ice by the stands. 

11. Skaters will have a designated spot to put 

their “buckets” on the boards. 

12. Once on the ice skaters can remove their 

masks. 

13. Coaches MUST always wear their masks . 

14. The ​Referees Room​ (beside the Zamboni 

room) has been designated as the Emergency 

bathroom for skaters, coaches and the  parent 

volunteer. 

15. Once the session is finished, all skaters must 

put on their mask and exit the ice surface by the 

Zamboni door. Continue into the hallway and 

out the back door of the arena by​ dressing room 

#6 
 

16.  Parents should be waiting for their child near the exit doors at the end of the session. 

 

PARENT VOLUNTEER -- MUSIC & HEALTH SCREENING 

1. The OFSC is asking the parent volunteer who is playing the music for their designated session 

to also help with the health screening on their designated music night. 

2. Playing the music means you can watch your child skate that night.  NO other parents will be 

allowed in the arena. 



3. PLEASE arrive 20 minutes before the start of your session. 

4. If you are a 4:00pm start time - PLEASE retrieve the “music bucket” and screening binder from 

Tracey Zwiers ( or designated coach). 

5. PLEASE be the first in line to enter the arena, 15 minutes before the start of the session. 

6. Once you are allowed into the arena, please conduct the daily health screening by asking all 

the coaches and skaters the required questions from the health screening sheet. 

7. Please check off each skater/coach that has completed the health screening from the sheets 

provided 

8. Leave the screening binder on the table for the next session. 

If you are the last session of the evening PLEASE bring the screening binder to the music room 

and place in the “music bucket”. 

9. Music will be played from the timekeepers box on the green rink at Rotary and from the music 

room at Brian Orser. 

10. Once your music duties are complete, PLEASE sanitize the ipod with the sanitizer and wipes 

provided. 

11. If there is a session after you, please leave the “music bucket “and ipod in the music room. 

12. If you are the last session of the night, please give the “music bucket” to Tracey Zwiers (or 

designated coach) once you have exited the arena. 

13. Please exit the arena at the same exit as the skaters. 

 

OFSC BINGO 

Bingo continues to be a major fundraiser for the club. All profits received from bingo go towards 

paying our ice costs.   Listed below are the guidelines that the Bingo hall has put into place for our 

bingo volunteers and players during this Covid time. 

BINGO PLAYERS 

1. When players arrive, they MUST sign in and give their phone number for screening purposes. 
2. Masks MUST be worn when coming into the hall / moving around the hall / when purchasing 

cards from a volunteer / when having a bingo called back by a volunteer.   
3. Players are to social distance while purchasing cards / balls / food from snack bar. 
4. Players may take their masks off while sitting at their table. 
5. Only 2 people per table – no moving of chairs.   
6. No outside food or drink.   
7. Players have to put their paper and garbage in the appropriate bins.   

 BINGO VOLUNTEERS 

1. When volunteers arrive, they MUST sign in  
2. Volunteers are to wear their masks at all times. 

Although Bingo is not a required part of the Club Commitment policy this year, we are appreciative of 
all of our volunteers who are willing to sign up to work one of the many Bingo sessions this year.  A full 



list of dates is available on our club website on the fundraising tab; questions about bingo can be 
directed to Amy at ​ofscbingo@gmail.com​.  

mailto:ofscbingo@gmail.com

